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Call to Order
President Wanda Rauscher called the meeting to order at 5:15 pm. There were 24 members present: Wanda Rauscher, Cindy Smith, Dawn Bahr, Ray Rottman, Lindsey Smith, Donna Smith, Caryn Vorsas, Greg Marshall, Mark Edmund, Paul Wick, Sandy Tibbs, Gail Bean, Pat Howarth, Meleena Bryan, Amy Cumbie, Nick Makarenko, Natalie Curley, Steven Curley, Jessica Coleman, Amanda Solonza, Karen Rueb-Hall, Joe Archaimbault, Lance Homeniuk, and Carol Lanthrum. Missing were Phil Guthrie and Beverly Guthrie.
Distribution of Useful Documents
Wanda distributed the following documents: Roadmap for New Chapter Establishment (rev. 9-2016); ETCMN Members by County (%);Population Estimates 2023 (by county); Commute Times (by county to Tyler); Geographical Locations of Projects by County.
Purpose of Special Board Meeting
The stated purpose of the special board meeting is to discuss the proposal to create a separate Master Natural chapter from 3 counties within ETCMN: Wood, Rains and Upshur.
Discussion
President – Wanda Rauscher
Wanda reviewed the documents she distributed. She stated that the Roadmap for New Chapter Establishment is not currently posted on the Texas Master Naturalist (TxMN) website as it is currently being revised. She noted that there are currently no ETCMN members that reside in Rains County. She reviewed the 2023 population projections by county (Note: source on included document) as well as the commute times to Tyler from each county (per Google maps [Wanda stated]).
Wanda stated she had an hour-long discussion with TxMN coordinators about the proposed new chapter. The coordinators stated it takes a tremendous amount of work to establish and maintain a chapter; that the work to establish a new chapter has not yet been done; that they are not in support of a new chapter at this time. They suggested that the unmet needs be defined and use that information to develop a member survey.
Sandy Tibbs state that surveys have been done in the past and asked if those survey results are in archive. Wanda states she does not know where they are and we are currently without a filled historian position to investigate their location.
Wanda put up 3 sheets of paper with the following headings: “Where and How We Meet” (chapter meetings); “Where and When We Train”; “Projects”. She gave everyone sticky notes and Sharpies and asked them to record any thoughts they had about these topics on the sticky notes and place them on the appropriate sheet of paper. She will compile those suggestions for distribution to the membership in the near future.
Wanda also stated that the TxMN coordinators have seen success with 2 territories within the same chapter, and that they have found hybrid meetings/training to be difficult technologically.
General Discussion
Someone mentioned using OWLS; others state they are fraught with problems. 
Others stated that there might be a problem recruiting speakers if the audience was not live. Both Carol Lanthrum and Mark Edmund, who were in the Zoom-only training of 2021, stated that Zoom meetings can be successful. Mark suggested split meetings: one month live; one month by Zoom.
Gregg Marshall suggested hybrid meetings and wanted to know if internet access is an issue in rural areas. Sandy Tibbs stated she has zoomed a meeting from Tyler Nature Center to her husband in the Mineola area and he has successfully been able to attend the meeting even though their internet access is not great. Others suggested meeting together at a central location such as church, community center or library that has good internet service in areas where internet access is spotty.
Natalie Curley wondered if the Mineola Nature Preserve (MNP) had wifi connection and, if so, is there the possibility of rotating the chapter meeting to MNP, or cities in other counties. Wanda stated her experience has been that when you move a meeting, people forget where the meeting is being held in a particular month, and that they get lost driving.
Someone stated it is a lot of work to set up class training. Sandy Tibbs stated past surveys have addressed all these issues, but no changes come out of the surveys. Wanda stated that it becomes justification for a new chapter if we can’t address the needs determined by survey.
Mark Edmund asked if we could record training and chapter meetings. Dawn Bahr stated that TxMN rules require that participants must have the ability to ask questions and receive answers in a live format. Dawn Bahr stated we could set up a second training class within our chapter. 
There was much discussion about more open member lists. Wanda states that per TxMN, online member lists have been hacked. She asked if everyone would like hard copy list. There was 100% agreement to provide a hard copy directory. Lindsey Smith stated he had a hard copy list without addresses which he could put on a USB. Mark Edmund stated it is difficult for project leaders to communicate with members without emails, phones numbers, etc. Natalie Curley stated that members could carpool to training, chapter meetings, etc. if they knew who lived close to them. Sandy Tibbs stated that phishing and other activity is not unique to TxMN and it should be the individual’s responsibility to be aware of tactics and avoid them. She suggested that Mail Chimp is a service that we might use that allows those who don’t want their information published to unsubscribe. Wanda stated she would investigate Mail Chimp.
Nick Makarenko asked if we had discussed with other chapters how they handle issues. Wanda states that she meets monthly with other chapter presidents.
Wanda stated as the next step she would take this information back to TXMN coordinators, who have agreed to provide resources to help with the development of a member survey, then send out the survey to current and former members.
Wanda adjourned the meeting at 6:43pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Lanthrum
Secretary
